United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-3301

September 12, 1996

Mr. Steve Winter 1806 Albany Street Durham, North Carolina 27705

Dear Mr. Winter:

Thank you for taking the time to contact my office in Raleigh.

Naturally, I want to try to be helpful in any way I possibly can. I have contacted the Department of Justice on your behalf requesting their consideration and attention to your letter. I have also asked them to look into this matter and to report their findings to me. As soon as I hear from them, I will be back in touch with you.

I do appreciate your concern and will try to do all I can to ensure that this matter is given every proper consideration.

Sincerely,

Jesse Helms

United States Senate